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The center has stepped into third year. We have now 15 children from very under developed fishery 
area of this village. But now the children looked very smart, well dressed and coming with real interest 
to the school. Grade one children who left us this year also very often come to the Uni5 environment 
and listen to few concepts and work with materials. The time and power of focusing of the children 
has been increased. The class room looks very clean and neat. The senior staff Ms.Mahalaxmi after 
her child birth met us and said that she will be back in September.Other staff Ms.Kavitha is also doing 
well. She has really taken interest in settling he fresh children and makes them to work regularly. She 
is now studying the manual and Uni5 syllabus. She has requested for few steel racks and shoe racks 
for making more space for the children to work. This will be provided soon. She is being asked to go 
through the monthly Uni5 syllabus prepared by other two centers and asked to take training through 
phone from Shanthi and Hema. Ms.SumathySivakumar will be guiding her on all Fridays to plan her 
forth coming week. We need to accept that we need a person officially to work as an educational 
coordinator to observe, guide and take over the Uni5 system in Porauyar when Mr.Venkatesan the 
correspondent has given a freedom to do it. In September, new Uni5 center will be opened for the 
town children inside Aandavar School. Let us plan and make changes. 
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